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CLASS NOTES

1947
Carolyn Carlin Paige 
shares: I don’t know how many 
of us from the Class of 1947 are 
left, but I received a Christmas 
card from Lynn Burhoe last year. 
We both live in our own homes 
and take care of ourselves with 
the help from our dear families.

1955 
Joan Peppelman Clougherty
has been keeping busy with 
parish volunteer work, gardening, 
community action, and reading. 
She is blessed with good 
health and a loving family.

1957
Mary Avakian Freericks published 
her third book of poetry, featuring  
narrative poems about her 
Russian artist mother including 
her life in Russia (starvation, 
revolution), Iran (WWII), and 
the United States (freedom). 
Her book Furs for a Vegetarian
can be found on Amazon.

Sandra Press Frank is now living 
at Seabrook, a senior retirement 

community in 
Tinton Falls, New 
Jersey. She shares 
that it is a very 
nice place to be. 
Almost all your 
needs are attended 
to and there are 
lots of friends both 
old and new to 

be with at a 6-foot 
distance. All things 

considered, life is good.

1958
Pat Lyford shares: We have been 
well. Both our sons have been 
working from home. I lost my 90 
year old bother who was living 
in South Carolina. Th anks to my 
love of my garden I have survived 
part of this strange year. Now we 
hope the new year will bring some 
normalcy to our lives. Please keep in 
touch and take care. I talk regularly 
with “Pepper,” Joann Mintz 
Faust. Alma Alabalikian and I are 
regularly in touch. All are well.

1959
Carolyn Gailey Lingenfelter and 
her husband recently celebrated 
their 60th anniversary.

1960
Julie Snyder Craig gets together 
with friends wearing masks and 
saying six feet apart, following Pa. 
rules. She exercises online and rides 
a stationary bike. Her son Jamie is 
an adjunct professor of Art History 
at Sheppard University in West 
Virginia. Her daughter Karen is a 
designer illustrator in Coopersberg 
New York, where she lives with 
her husband John. As a widow, 
Julie has adjusted to living alone.

Janis Hawes and husband Pat 
Cunningham traveled prior 
to the pandemic on a 14-day 
Caribbean cruise, spent Christmas 
at St. Kitts, and New Years in 
Aruba.  Now they hunker down 
in Collingswood, N.J. where she 
does chair yoga with Pat. Janis 
belongs to three fi ber art groups.  

Karen ‘Punky’ Horlacher Olman
does chair yoga and line dancing 
while still keeping up with her 
painting. Punky has exhibited 
several of her paintings around 
Birmingham, Ala. She spent a 
month with son Scott in Texas 
and enjoys Sunday outings with 
son Gary locally. Gary`s oldest 
son Jon was recently married.

Judy Berson Goldberg’s daughter 
Suzanne has taken a leave from 
Columbia University to join the 
Biden Administration. Her title 
is Deputy Assistant Secretary for 
Strategic Operations and Outreach 
in the Offi  ce of Civil Rights/ 
Department of Education. Judy is 
retired and does volunteer teaching 
ESL via Zoom. She is active with 
her career counseling professional 
group. She has great memories of a 

civil rights tour with Roads Scholar 
just before the pandemic struck.

1961
Trustee Lyanne Lindo 
Wassermann shares, “It has been 
quite a while that we haven’t heard 
from our classmates - Class of ‘61. 
Th ese have been diffi  cult times, 
but they are also moments that 
are appropriate to remember our 
connection to our alma mater, 
our friends and roommates, our 
professors, and all those who made 
our four years at Beaver so special.

I have been serving as a Trustee for 
some seven years and have been 
involved in a number of programs:  
Jewish Initiative on Campus, the 
Mentoring Program, the Knights 
for Nutrition Food Pantry, the 
Student Emergency Fund, the 
Retention Fund, and the Day of 
Gratitude, a TCGS project.  Th ere 
are so many opportunities to get 
involved as alumni, I recommend 
you contact the Alumni Association 
or you can get in touch with 
me,  I would love to hear from 
you. So, send in your class notes 
and let’s get acquainted again.”

1962
Wilma Maxwell Gray shares: Th e 
last time we shared Class Notes, 
most of us were looking forward 
to the year to celebrate our 80th 
birthdays. No one could have 
anticipated the impact of the 2020 
pandemic on our lives and those of 
millions more in our country and 
around the world. Our year began 
with our usual round of travels. In 
January, Ed and I took a long road 
trip to Atlanta to visit our daughter 
and her family and then went on to 
Florida to visit friends. In February, 
we drove to San Antonio to visit our 
oldest granddaughter and her family. 
At the end of February, we were part 
of a wonderful trip with members 
of our local arts community in 
Fayetteville, Ark. With 27 others we 
fl ew to Philadelphia for the Preview 
Party Gala and the opening of the 
Philadelphia Flower Show. After 
touring some arts related venues in 
the city, we took a coach to New 
York for an amazing experience 
there - four sold out Broadway 
shows including Hamilton, the 
most popular, beyond crowded 
restaurants, and amazing backstage 
tours. Also, we were in three 
packed airports. Th e virus wasn’t on 
anyone’s radar. We arrived home on 

March 4 to the news of the virus 
beginning to spread in NYC. By 
the next week we began hearing 
that people at places we had 
visited began contracting the 
virus.Ed and I were so thankful 
to return home healthy, as did 
the rest of the 29 people in our 
traveling group. And then we 
quarantined! Th e rest of our 
year was eventful in diff erent 
ways. We remain thankful that 
we continue to be healthy and 
we continue to be saddened by 
the suff ering of so many. Our 
most joyous news of the year 
is the birth of our fi rst great-
grandchild, James Edward Gray. 
Our fi rst great-granddaughter 
is due in a few weeks. Life 
goes on and is still good!

Betty White Jameson sends: 
Turning eighty certainly wasn’t 
exactly fun but I look at it as 
an accomplishment! Painting 
and poetry are still very much a 
part of my life as are the goings 
and comings of my kids and 
grandchildren (who are endlessly 
fun and inexhaustible) all of 
which keep me going. Sadly, 
though, my husband, Paul, died 
from a car accident, so after 
fi fty-one years of marriage a lot 
of adjusting has to happen.

For everyone the pandemic and 
political upheaval are traumatizing 
and depressing but we are Beaver 
survivors and will continue to be 
such!  All of you stay healthy and 
safe. Big virtual hugs to everyone!

Carol Fleming Halsey shares: 
Not a whole lot of news from 
this end of the world because 
of the pandemic. I moved to a 
retirement community about four 
years ago. Th ey have been taking 
great care of us - delivering food 
to us during the shutdown and 
going out of their way with things 
for us to do while quarantined. 
I had planned on taking the 
family to Alaska to celebrate the 
big 80 but, needless to say, that 
didn’t happen in 2020. Hopefully 
we’ll be able to go next year if 
my health holds up. Stay safe.

Judy Boetticher Leve (above) 
tells us: I celebrated my 80th 
in October with a virtual party 
on Zoom. My two daughters 
(Lauren, who lives in Carrboro, 
N.C., where she is an assistant
professor of religious studies at
University of North Carolina,
Chapel Hill, and Marriam,
who lives in Seattle, Wash., and
has her own small business),
organized it. We only invited
my sister Valerie Boetticher
Hill ’64 and a few close friends.
Th at way we were actually able
to interact. It was fun and the
participants sent pictures from
various times in my life, which
was presented as a slideshow
and was a wonderful surprise.

My husband and I retired 13 
years ago and soon moved from 
Connecticut to an active adult 
community outside Nashville, 
Tenn. We love it here. Since 
retirement, we have been traveling 
all over and have seen the Seven 
Wonders of the World. However, 
we’ve cancelled all travel bookings 
since March 2020, when we had 
to return a week earlier than 
planned from the Middle East. 
We had been in Israel, the West 
Bank Palestinian Authority, 
cruised along the Suez Canal, 
and Egypt. When at a resort on 
the dead Sea in Jordan, planning 
to return to Israel and fl y home 
from Jerusalem, we were told 
that Israel had shut down their 
borders and our President was 
planning to forbid planes from 
COVID-19 stricken countries 
from landing in the U.S. in 
two days. Th at was postponed, 
but we made arrangements 
to return immediately, and 
have been home ever since.

Th ank goodness for technology 
which has allowed us to stay 
connected. I am in touch with my 
Beaver classmates Sue Davison 
Lundborg, who is safely social 
distanced in her home in West 
Palm Beach, Fla., wishing that 
she could get to her fairly newly 
purchased house in Freeport, 
Grand Bahama, Gail Williams 
Tattersfi eld, who is extremely 
active but staying safe in St. 
Charles, Ill, Happy Trousdell
who normally spends a lot of 
time in Hong Kong, Tibet, and 
China  (where she has a home) 
has been in her stateside home 
near Spokane, Wash. for over a 
year now and Gail Smith Batzer
living outside of Atlantic City, 
N.J. Hopefully the end of the 
pandemic is in sight, and while 
things will never be how they 
were before the pandemic, they 
will be better than they are now.

Gilda Battaglia Rorro Baldassari
shares: On Feb. 16, 2021, I was 
interviewed at Rutgers University 
Medical Women’s Department 
regarding my memoir: Gilda, 
Promise Me. I am proud that 
my book has attracted interest 
in the United States, India, and 
Italy. Two launchings occurred 
in the Puglia region of Italy 
and were well received.

I am most proud that Arcadia 
University featured it as the fi rst 
selection of the year in its Book 
Club and as part of a discussion 
for the Alumni Association’s 
new Arcadia Alumni Round 
Table Talk series. In it, I write 
about Beaver College. Women 
from my era would identify 
with much of the content.

Joan Dretler Rubinstein has 
spent the past year in Florida.

Joyce Sobelman is moving to 
Everett, Washington, to live 
with her youngest daughter 
and her husband and will be a 
great-great-grandmother when 
her oldest great-granddaughter 
gives birth, just before graduating 
from medical school.

Janet Copeland Zinman shares: 
As for news, Linda May Sklar’s 
granddaughter getting married 
was a biggie. Although I’m sure 
that many of our classmates have 

celebrated such events, it was the 
fi rst of any of my close friends. 
Due to the pandemic, we never 
got together in NYC over the 
summer and who knows when 
we’ll be able to do it in Florida. 
We were home in New York, for 
three months because we had 
B’nai Mitzvot for two grandsons, 
but are now back in Florida.

Ginny Bruno tells us: As of 
January 2021, there is very little 
to report from London as we are 
in full lockdown again. All plans 
for a visit to Devon, to a country 
house hotel in Hampshire 
overlooking the Solent, and a 
holiday in Spain are canceled! 
Th e garden is beginning to look 
like Spring with bulbs and shoots 
and lots of green, so I shall be 
able to get out there soon.

Last year, of course, my 80th 
Birthday Party was cancelled! Th at 
was a disappointment, but I may 
try to have a small gathering this 
year. I am in touch with Pat Allen
and Kathy Kurtz so I get to hear 
about some of the restrictions 
you had there in diff erent states. 
Th e good news is that I had the 
vaccination! Stay well, stay safe, 
stay indoors and get the vaccine.

Kathy Kurtz tells us: What 
a year this has been. My big 
birthday comes in July and I’m 
hoping that by then we can all 
celebrate. My daughter Kathy is 
in Colorado and while Zooming 
is great, I can’t wait to see her 
in person. Whoever thought in 
1962 we’d have to deal with all 
2020 brought us? On the other 
hand, whoever thought, we’d be 
here in 2021? Not me. I didn’t 
think I had the genes for it even 
though I’ve always felt pretty 
healthy. Th en in August, I had to 
have major surgery.  Wendy was 
an incredible rock and helped 
me through quite an ordeal, so I 
am especially grateful to be here, 
back  in my studio, painting,  
and  also reading a lot. I’ve been 
taking courses at the Rosenbach 
Museum in Philadelphia (on 
line, now) on James Baldwin 
and on Black women writers. It’s 
been interesting to be “studying” 
literature again and to be learning 
so much about American culture 
and history through these writers. 
Best to everyone and I hope to 
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1991
Walter Weber (above) shares: 
after 44 years of supporting the 
electrical distribution industry, 
I’ve decided to retire with my 
wife Bonnie.  My time at Beaver 
was as a continuing education 
student and my education 
was paid for by my employer 
Westinghouse. My wife and I have 
decided to create a scholarship 
to support other continuing 
education students in the future 
who don’t have that option I had.  

1994
Ana Sofia Santo Carr says: some 
of my favorite memories are from 
Beaver College and time spent in 
the DSC lounge. I still remember 
a dance we had called the ultimate 
jam and a masquerade ball. 

Roseann McGrath Brooks 
‘94M published her first novel, 
a Christian romance, All for 
Good, available on Kindle 
and in print on Amazon.

1998 
The Arcadia University 
Department of Athletics and 
Recreation has announced the 
addition of Renee Langstaff 
’98MSPAS, PA-C as the 
department’s Faculty Athletic 
Representative. A member of 
the Arcadia faculty for over 12 
years, Langstaff is in her second 
year as the Chair and Program 
Director of the Medical Science 
Department after previously 
serving as the Director of 
Admissions and Director of 
Assessment and Remediation of 
the Physician Assistant program.

2002
Tammy Buchard Poole continues 
to serve as HR Director for 
a Community Behavioral 
Health agency. In 2020, she 
achieved 1-star silver circle 
consultant status with Health 
and Wellness company.

Jennifer Bosco shares: Hey Class 
of 2002! My husband and I 
recently moved to Florida after I 
took a teaching position in a K-12 
private school. I am teaching PE 
(Dance & Yoga), which I love. 
Hoping to attend an alumni event 
in Florida once Covid subsides.

2004
Joann Fraiser Dasant ’04M 
(above) shares: Imagine having 
only one grandchild. You attend 
her graduation celebration in 
2019 that allows her to walk, but 
she must complete her internship 
before getting her degree. The 
pandemic hits immediately after 
she completes her internship. She 
packs up her two cats and drives 
past her grandparents and parents 
and heads straight for Georgia. In 
2020 my granddaughter found a 
job, found a home, and received 
her B.A. degree from Hampton  
University. Last but not least, she 
voted twice in one year for the 
first time. Looking back on 2020, 
our good days outweighed our 
bad days. We won’t complain. 
I’m a proud artist, educator, 
storyteller, and founder of 
R.O.O.T.S, Inc.www.rootsrus.org 

2005
Angela Linder made a career 
change in March of 2020 to begin 
working at Kaleidoscope Family 
Services and works with adults 
with autism. She continues to 
work with Salisbury Behavioral 
Health on an on-call basis. She 

enjoys working in both positions 
but needed the change to be 
closer to home to take care of 
her mother, who is sick with two 
serious conditions. COVID-19 
has really changed things. She 
worked her new job for two weeks 
before COVID-19 and since then, 
has been working from home.  

2006
In the fall of 2019, Lisa Keenan 
Lopez (bottom left) became the 
proud franchise owner of City 
Brew Tours South Jersey. Shortly 
after opening, they closed for 
five months. After reopening 
in the summer, they have been 
non-stop with both virtual and 
public brewery tours. She was 
part of the Women’s Brew Day at 
Forgotten Boardwalk in February 
2020 and looks forward to being 
more involved in the brewing 
community and helping other 
women interested in craft beer.

2007
Nicole Krempasky received her 
Master’s Degree in International 
Journalism from Edinburgh 
Napier University in Scotland.

2009  
Lynn Fanok’s new book of 
poetry, Bread and Fumes, 
explores the cultural influences 
of her father’s Ukrainian 
heritage, and the complexities of 
being the daughter of a WWII 
labor camp survivor. Her work is 
also included in the forthcoming 
anthology, Carry Us to the Next 
Well, (Kelsay Books). Her poetry 
has appeared in Painted Bride 
Quarterly, Tiny Seed Journal, 
and several other journals. 
She leads a poetry series at a 
local independent bookstore. 

Beth Petitjean ’09M completed 
her PhD in History at Saint 
Louis University in December 
2019. Her dissertation, 
“The Baths and the Medici: 
Taking the Waters in Grand 
Ducal Tuscany, 1537-1790,” 
investigated how thermal 
mineral waters impacted public 
health, the scientific community, 
and the history of chemistry in 
early modern Tuscany. Beth won 
a departmental award for her 
research, as well as the highly 
competitive Distinguished 
Dissertation Award from the 

College of Arts and Sciences 
at Saint Louis University.

2010
Jennifer Gray is thrilled to be 
working as a graduate fellow at 
Liberty Hall Museum in Union, 
N.J. for the 2020-2021 academic 
year, in addition to still portraying 
Betsy Ross in Philadelphia. She 
just completed her Master’s in 
Early Childhood Education from 
Arcadia and can’t wait to find the 
next doors to open. Shout out to 
Claudia Tang (also class of 2010) 
who just completed her nursing 
degree from Graceland College!

Shirley Pegues started her second 
career as a Teacher in 2020.

2011
Kim Lane (above) has been 
busy working on the front lines 
this past year as a Registered 
Nurse in mother-baby. After 
lots of rescheduling and 
rearranging, she was able to 
finally get married to her 
husband, Dave, in a small 
backyard wedding surrounded 
by family. They are looking 
forward to having a baby girl 
join their family in May. 

2012  
Alyssa Reynoso-Morris is 
serving the 202nd Legislative 
District as the Chief of Staff 
of State Representative Jared 
Solomon. She also celebrates 
her five year wedding 
anniversary this year (10 years 
together in total) with Matt 
Morris ’13M. They have a 
beautiful daughter together.

see you in 2022 at our reunion. 
I’ve been following the changes 
in diversity and accountability 
on campus and I think they 
are doing a great job. What a 
welcome change from our day 
when you could get campused 
for going on a Freedom Ride—
or any other activity—that 
kept you out after curfew.

Our Class of 1962 Endowed 
Scholarship was established 
at our 50th reunion in 2012, 
and has grown through our 
donations, as of January 23, 
2021, to $65,821. Please 
continue to contribute to our 
Class of 1962 Endowed Fund. 
Request that any contributions 
that are sent to Arcadia be 
earmarked for this fund. The best 
way for us to help our scholarship 
recipients is by growing the 
principal through donations. 
The scholarship is awarded 
to students who demonstrate 
meritorious scholastic ability 
and financial need. It is based 
on an individual’s intellectual 
promise, personal character, 
and leadership potential. 

Lynn Kronenberg Berman 
reminisces: I celebrated my 
80th birthday on Long Beach 
Island, N.J., with my husband, 
by candlelight, eating 2 lb. 
lobsters off of a card table in 
our garage (because it was 
raining), and sharing luscious 
cupcakes! All were very good, 
but not as good as celebrating 
with friends and family.

I look forward to seeing my 
Beaver friends here in Palm 
Beach County Florida soon: 
Janet Copeland Zinman, Gail 
Spevack Wohl, Carol Plesser 
Miller, Linda May Sklar, 
Barbara Blumenthal Stern, 
Connie Gerber Levin, Joan 
Dretler Rubinstein, Gail Weiner 
Biben ’63, Lyanne Lindo 
Wassermann ’61, and Ilene 
Rubin Silver Berman. Ilene 
and Lyanne are Arcadia trustees! 
What assets! We hope to do a 
Zoom get-together soon.  Be 
well. Stay well. Keep in touch!

1966 
Judy King shares: They say, No 
news is good news, but in our 
case, no news is very little news. 
Most of us, I guess, have been 
masked and sequestered at home 
trying to avoid Covid 19. The 
shutdown and pandemic gave 
Holly Ludwig Pfeiffer a chance 
to complete a few long delayed 
projects.....a crewel embroidery 
and a new screen door, waiting 
since 2003! While most of my 
activities have been cancelled, one 
bonus is more family time. My 
whole family spent the summer 
together in Avalon...the beach, 
family meals, bike rides, lots of 
love and laughter every day. We 
all agreed, Eric, Wendy, Finley 
(4), Shayne, Brian, Brooke (16), 
Paige (13), and I,  that it was 
the best summer ever!  Now 
I am walking, reading, doing 
crossword puzzles, playing bridge 
online, and connecting with 
friends on the phone.  Margie 
Wolpert Rutkowski and I 
talk at least once a week. 

Since graduating, Ellen Schecter 
has published more than 20 books 
for children, many of which 
feature strong girls from a variety 
of cultures. They include The 
Warrior Maiden, Sim Chung and 
the River Dragon, and The Flower 
of Sheba. Her first novel, The Big 
Idea, was awarded the Américas 
Award for its authentic portrait 
of a Puerto Rican family. The 
Family Haggadah, was a Book of 
the Month and Jewish Book of 
the Month Club selection and is 
now considered a classic. Fierce 
Joy, a memoir, was a finalist for 
Eric Hoffer Award and received a 
starred review in Publishers Weekly.

Ellen has written, produced, or 
helped develop award-winning 
television series for children 
and families including Reading 
Rainbow, The Magic School 
Bus, Allegra’s Window, and Out 
of the Box. Her work has been 
awarded a Prix Jeunesse, Emmy 
(Best Children’s Series), NEA, 
GABRIEL, and five Action for 
Children’s Television awards. 
She’s a member of the WGAe, 
Pen, Society of Children’s 
Book Writers, and ASCAP, and 
has been included in Who’s 
Who/American Women. 

1970 
Nina Shivdasani Rovshen 
shares: Three of my films have 
been curated by Nancy Adajania 
as part of  ZigZag AfterLives at 
Camden Art Center London, 
including Hope No One’s 
Listening, Breaking Ground, 
and A World of All Intelligence.

1972
Arlene Johnston I am sorry 
to inform our classmates that 
Janet Hayes Ewing passed 
away suddenly on Sept. 28, 
2020. She leaves behind her 
husband of 42 years, four 
children and their spouses, and 
five grandchildren. She had 
retired as a registered nurse. 

1979
Christine McCrea Krolick: 
Happy New Year, classmates! 
Love seeing all of the positive 
changes at Arcadia (let’s face it, 
the new name is better). I was 
honored to be re-elected to the 
Hillsborough, California City 
Council in November, sworn 
in in December, and elected as 
Vice Mayor by my colleagues.

1984
Elizabeth Green Brunton 
tabled a presentation at the 
Green Buildings United 2020 
Sustainability Symposium on a 
Just Transition to a New Green 
Economy and was trained and 
named a Climate Ambassador 
with Blessed Tomorrow. She 
Testified at the PA Utility 
Commission in support of 
requiring PECO to increase 
the solar portion of the default 
service plan and testified to 
the state committee in defense 
of adopting the Regional 
Greenhouse Gas Initiative.  

1988
Andrea Comstock-Tague lives 
with her family in West Hartford, 
Conn. and have been there for 
more than 20 years. She is a Vice 
President of Human Resources 
at a construction management 
company outside of Hartford 
and loves it. Her husband, 
Tom, has been working as a golf 
course groundskeeper at a private 
course. Together they have two 
boys — Aidan, who currently 
lives in Orlando, Florida and 

works at the Dr. Phillips Center 
for the Performing Arts and at 
Universal Studios doing technical 
production work, and Corey, 
who is in college at the New 
England Institute of Technology 
in Rhode Island studying Game 
Development. She shares she and 
her husband are empty nesters 
and loving it (don’t tell the kids).  
For fun, they like to go to the 
movies, participate in trivia, 
go to the gym, and enjoy their 
Friday after work happy hours. 

In 2020, Stacey Downey was 
elected as Representative-at-Large 
to the Arcadia University Alumni 
Association (AUAA). The AUAA 
is a resource for alumni in their 
careers and serves as a vehicle for 
you to stay connected with your 
alma mater. The AUAA has been 
reinvigorated and restructured 
to dovetail with the mission-
critical work of the University by 
simultaneously engaging alumni 
while supporting President Nair’s 
vision and the Arcadia 2025, the 
University’s Adaptive Strategy.  

Stacey and Elizabeth ‘Scottie’ 
Hall remind their classmates that 
one easy way to connect with 
alumni is to write about what 
you’ve been up to recently, and  
invite you to submit a blurb about 
yourself to include in the Class 
Notes section of the next issue of 
Arcadia magazine. Share with the 
Class of 1988 what’s happening 
in your life – career and personal 
milestones, accomplishments, 
and/or celebrations.

1990
30 years after her graduation 
from Beaver College, Marianne 
King Pedicone (above) 
celebrated her daughter, Kirsten 
Pedicone’s ’20,  graduation 
from Arcadia this past year.  
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2013 
Mickey Walsh has been serving 
as the Assistant Press Offi  cer at 
the Delegation of the European 
Union to the United States 
since March 2020. Before 
joining the EU, she worked 
as an international fundraiser 
for the Kennedy Center; in 
culture and communications 
at the Embassy of Ireland; and 
ran for a seat on the Ocean 
City Board of Education. She 
accompanied her younger brother 
for a prospective student tour of 
Arcadia last year and felt very old.

2014 
Sarah Bretz Pirelli (above) 
started a new position in the 
spring as an extrusion and 
lamination process engineer at 
Fres-Co USA. She also ended 
2020 on a high note, marrying 
Steven Pirelli on December 5, 
2020 in Trooper, PA. 

Victoria Greig (above) got 
engaged to Harrison Stoll 
’13 this past December.

Wendy Gallagher (above) is 
celebrating the release of her 
book, Women Who Empower. Th e 
work is a compilation of stories 
from 30 authors and is available 
on Amazon. Th e book reached 
the Amazon International Best 
Seller list on its initial launch 
on December 16, 2020.

Grizel Rivera shares: Hello fellow 
alumni. I am starting my 4th year 
as an elementary school English 
teacher in South Korea. Th ese 
kids are truly wonderful. Also 
learning about Korean culture 
and their language has been an 
amazing experience. Th ank you!

Dr. Ruth Patterson (above) 
is the President/CEO of 
Jobs for America’s Graduates 
of Pennsylvania (JAG-PA). 
JAG-PA is a College, Career 
and Workforce Readiness 
Development Program 
which provide students with 
instructional-based learning 
through the hands-on process of 
Project-Based Learning, meeting 
the needs of all students 
through Trauma Informed 
Care, and providing exposure 
to the world of work through 
job shadowing activities, 
work readiness activities, and 
Employer Engagement.

2015 
Ryan Stahl DPT, OCS recently 
had a manuscript published 
(above) in the December issue 
of Th e International Journal of 
Sports Physical Th erapy, titled 
Th e Nonoperative Rehabilitation 
of a Traumatic Complete Ulnar 
Collateral Ligament Tear of 
the Elbow in a High School 
Wrestler: A Case Report. My co-
author was fellow alumni Brian 
Eckenrode ’97DPT, ’99M.

2016 
Habibah Haqq (above) has 
transitioned from the role of 
part-time, full-time Dean of 
students to being a new Assistant 
Principal of School Culture 
at Mastery Charter Schools- 
Philadelphia. Habibah hopes to 
continue her vision of shaping 
what diversity, equity, and 
inclusion looks like for children 
in the city of Philadelphia.

Since graduating, Sarah 
Mullen Lopez completed Moss 
Rehab’s neurological residency 
program and obtained her NCS 
certifi cation. She currently 
works for Penn Medicine 
Lancaster General Health at their 
Neuroscience Institute. She got 
married and is pregnant and due 
to deliver a baby girl in June. 

Vanessa Hari LPC ’16M 
(above) opened a private 
practice: www.unpacked.care.

2020
Betty Martin ’20M (above) has 
had two short stories published: 
“Gladys Newbie”, published 
October 2020, in Cagibi, and 
Monsters, published November 
2020 in Roanoke Review.

1941
Doris Giles Ahlstrom
Jeanne Swern Leavitt

1942
Marjorie Aldrich Bowers
Jean Worrall Woodward

1943
Marjorie Aldrich Bowers
Jean Worrall Woodward

1945
Catherine Miller Levering
Hope Engelman Mann
Ruth Lasher Selden
Lois Jackson Smith

1946
Elizabeth Gold Keefer

1947
Shirley Labourene Silver
Muriel Schi� rin Steinberg

1948
Thelma Wycko�  McNulty

1949
Pearl Keller Bell
Helen Koehne Kreismer
Reyna Botwinik Meltzer
Jane Opdyke Tilberg

1950
Dorothy Kenyon Gamble
Louise Nothnagel Williams

1951
Loretta Bove Crowell
Sonia Konowitch Karlin
Jacqueline Jackson Swenson

1952
Joyce Edwards Barker 
Marion Stiles Hemphill
Doris Gri�  th Sha� er
Nancy Wright Tooker Duley

1953
K. Dianne Thompson Dahlander 
Beatrice Dukes Rimsky

1954
Mary Mange Dumont

1955
Helen Lesser Koltun

1956
Elizabeth Harkrader Howell

1957
Helen “Honey” Bock Cuddeback 
Bernadine Spangenberg Loeser
Corinne Brunner Malsbury

1958
Jane Benner Torres

1960
Nancy Graham Biehl 
Sandra Schwartz White

1961
Ann Simonin Grebe

1964
Reba Batten Deale
Kathryn Koonce Hower

1965
Blanche Beemer Phythyon

1967
Judith Hinkle

1972
Alice Errickson Margarida 
Barbara Davidson Rambachc
Mary Bonventre Wahby

1973
Andrea Marrone Mealey
Nancy Schneider Reiner

1974
Lawrence Leong

1975
Leatha Ferebee
Sharlene Fein Goldfi scher

1976
Doris Armentrout Geyer Graglia

1978
Loretta Holsinger Spitzer

1979
Zina Goldsmith Davis
Lois Bush Mousley

1980
Jane Boston Jordan

1981
Joseph Anderson
Claire Cohen Baliban

1988
Katherine Benner

1992
Susanne Weaver

1993
Paul Bussard

1999
Bonnie Redding

2002
Christos Kolaris

2007
Timothy Legnani

2009
Charles Mugi

2021 
John Hagerty 

Maintenance Supervisor

John, who passed away 

Feb. 2, had been at Arcadia 

for 29 years and was an 

integral member of the 

Facilities team. His work 

ethic and dedication to his 

responsibilities are well 

known, and his e� orts 

helped an untold number 

of University events to run 

smoothly and campus to look 

beautiful in every season. 

He was committed to 

helping Arcadia’s campus 

be a safe place for thousands 

of students to live, work, and 

learn. John was the beloved 

husband of Maggie Hagerty 

and the loving father of 

Matthew J. Hagerty, and 

he was tremendously 

caring for animals and 

pets. This loss will be felt 

deeply by so many in this 

University community. 
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